Pike Tomumship Trustees

11766 Troy Road
New Carlisle, Ohin 43344

June 18, 2024

The Pike Township Trustees met in a regular session June 18, 2024 for the purpose of conducting
the business at hand.

The Meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by the President Adam Steele, with Vice President James
Davidson answering the roll call. Also in attendance was Jerry Donnelly, Bob Miller, Scott Williams,
Jim Steggemann and Cheryl Sigler.

All attendees stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

R# 50/2024 APPROVE JUNE 4, 2024 MINUTES
Motion by Mr. Davidson seconded by Mr. Steele approve the June 4, 2024 meeting minutes.
Motion passed.

Jim advised the Village was awarded a 1,370,000.00 grant for a water tower, the current tower will
come down. They are going to start clearing and prepping the area and go out for bids. No more
updates on the Dollar General, Springfield Meadows is starting their Phase # 1 with 50 new lots,
then Phase 2 & 3 will come along with 150 lots each.

Scott advised there is someone going around with a petition to sign to allow alcohol sales in the village.
He is still having a bit of an issue staffing Friday and Saturday nights, he did send out an email and
got some shifts filled.

Jerry advised the flag retirement last Friday at the Legion was delayed an hour due to an accident in
front of the facility. Jeff Hoblit started working on the FH construction project yesterday, he was
provided a key fob so he can come and go as needed. Jerry provided a copy of a letter received from
Dynegy (we all got them) stating contract for electric is good until 2025. Mr Kaffenbarger advised the
reason this letter was sent out is because Dynegy applied for a new DUNS #, so a letter had to go out.
No action is needed unless someone wants to opt out of the program., The Trustees signed a letter

so Dave Kehl could make an adjustment to the grass truck to allow it to continue running while on a
scene, they could not just make the adjustment, the owners of the truck must sign a letter. Jeff Hoblit
should starting work on FH project soon.

R# 51/2024 ADD APPROPRIATION CODE FOR FH CONTRACTED SERVICES
Motion by Mr. Davidson seconded by Mr. Steele to add a contracted services appropriation code
2111-220-360 for the FH construction project by Hoblit’s Home Improvement work not to exceed
$12,000.00 per R # 33-2024.

Roll call vote: Mr. Steele; yes Mr. Davidson; yes Motion passed.

Bob is crack filling. Myers Road patch from tractor damage is done, will start mowing roads next
week. He is waiting on a quote to rent an attachment to trim overgrown brush on the sides of the
roads. Discussion on the verbiage in the Road Superintendent handbook for bereavement pay, it is not
totally clear. Mr Davidson will make the change for approval.



Discussion on the pictures taken at the Stafford Road property. Mr. Davidson will send a copy
of them to the County Prosecutor and ask for assistance in this case.

Wade Hasting called Mr. Davidson about trimming the trees at the end of School Road, he discussed
this with Bob Miller, he will put that on his list for 2024.

Mr. Kaffenbarger turned in the completed Citizens Complaint form.

9:15 a.m. Jim Steggemann exits

Mr. Kaffenbarger gave an update from Trebell. He advised the aggregation company will not reimburse

any residents for the difference they had to pay for not being the in the aggregation program because they
were provided a list from the supplier of all residents and advised whomever is seeking reimbursement will
need to contact the supplier.

Cheryl will be the only one attending the CCTA Dinner next week. She also advised we have a balance
of $ 35,643.40 left in ARPA funds. Contracts are to be in place by 12-31-24 with the funds totally expended
by 12-31-2026.

Next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday July 2, 2024 at 7:30 p.m. No further business,
motion by Mr. Kaffenbarger, seconded by Mr. Davidson to adjourn at 9:20 a.m.
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TUESDAY

W 8:30 a.m.: The Pike
Township Trustees will hold
theirregular scheduled
meeting at 83 Church St.,
North Hampton.





